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Mice should not be captured, lifted or moved using their tail. This is a statement from the Swedish National Committee
for the Protection of Animals Used for Scientific Purposes, meant to increase animal welfare by facilitating the
implementation of non-aversive handling of mice in Sweden.

An arena for knowledge and progress when it 
comes to replacement, reduction and refinement 
of animal experimentation in Sweden

Figure 1. A statement to facilitate the change from tail 
handling of mice to non-aversive handling in Sweden. The 
statement is given by the Swedish National Committee (NC).

The statement and supplementary 
material can be found on the Swedish 
3Rs Centers website:
www.jordbruksverket.se/3R

The material is only made available in 
Swedish so far, but will be translated 
into English. 

How?
1. Identify scientific sources for and against non-aversive 

handling.
2. Gather experiences from Swedish animal research facilities.
3. Write a short and impactful statement complete with a 

summary of scientific evidence (figure 1).
4. Put together supplementary material listing actions proven to 

be successful as well as challenges to implementing non-
aversive handling (figure 2).

5. Launch the material at the annual Animal Welfare Body 
meeting.

Figure 2. Supplementary material, giving facilities tips on how 
to implement non-aversive handling of mice, was created to 
accompany the National Committees (NC) statement. 

Examples of success factors
• Support from the management
• Communication
• Take small steps

Why?
Since 2010 there has been evidence that mice should not be 
handled by the tail. Although the realization first was made in 
wild mice, Jane Hurst has shown that the rule applies also to 
research mice. Alternative ways to capture mice, such as using a 
tunnel or cupped hands, appeared simultaneously with the 
discovery. In recent years the new handling technique of mice 
has been applied in organizations world wide. 
In Sweden, several research animal facilities have also made the 
change, even implementing different types of cage enrichment 
to capture and move mice. Others have, however, experienced 
difficulties to change. The Swedish National Committee (NC) 
wishes to facilitate a nation wide change from tail handling to 
non-aversive handling. This is done by publishing a statement 
(figure 1), accompanied by a list of factors that has proven to 
work and obstacles facilities experience, as well as solutions to 
those obstacles (figure 2). 

Examples of challenges
• Worry that the work will take more time
• Hygiene and infection protection
• Health checks
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